
From: Palacherla, Neelima
To: info@planbayarea.org; Dave Vautin
Subject: Plan Bay Area 2050 Comments - Santa Clara LAFCO
Date: Monday, August 10, 2020 1:32:42 PM
Attachments: Santa Clara LAFCO Comments PBA 2050.pdf

*External Email*

Hi Dave,
Please see attached, a comment letter from Santa Clara LAFCO on the Plan Bay Area 2050 Blueprint.
 
Best,
Neelima.
 
Neelima Palacherla, Executive Officer
LAFCO of Santa Clara County
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August 10, 2020     VIA EMAIL:  dvautin@bayareametro.gov 
          info@planbayarea.org 
 
Mr. Dave Vautin 
Metropolitan Transportation Commission 
375 Beale Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105  


Subject:  Comments on Plan Bay Area 2050 Blueprint Strategies  
 


Dear Mr. Vautin, 


Thank you for providing Santa Clara LAFCO the opportunity to comment on the Plan Bay Area 
2050 Blueprint Strategies. The Plan identifies Guiding Principles and Strategies that address 
the topics of transportation, the regional economy, housing, and the environment. Several of 
the actions identified by the Plan focus on the construction of housing that is both affordable 
and near transit, developing infrastructure to provide greater mobility, protecting 
communities from the impacts of climate change, and providing economic opportunities for 
all Bay Area residents.  


The Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO) is a state mandated independent local 
agency established in every county to regulate the boundaries of cities and special districts. 
The development patterns identified in the Plan align with the mission of LAFCOs which is to 
discourage urban sprawl, promote efficient service delivery, and protect agricultural and open 
space lands.  


Allocate Growth to Cities, Not to Unincorporated Santa Clara County 


A set of fundamental growth management policies known as the Countywide Urban 
Development Policies guide the timing and location of urban development in the Santa Clara 
County. These policies, jointly adopted by the County, LAFCO and the 15 cities, require urban 
development to be located within cities, and for unincorporated lands outside Urban Service 
Areas (USA) to remain rural. Accordingly, the County limits development outside USAs to 
rural land uses and densities that do not require urban services. In turn, the cities plan for 
orderly urban development within LAFCO-adopted USA boundaries. USAs include lands 
currently urbanized and annexed to cities and provided with urban services, as well as 
unincorporated lands that a city intends to annex in order to develop those lands and provide 
them with urban services. Over the years, this systematic approach to managing urban growth 
has helped create sustainable communities and landscapes in Santa Clara County.  


In light of this, Santa Clara LAFCO encourages ABAG to consider these fundamental policies in 
developing its Regional Housing Needs Allocation methodology for Santa Clara County. That 
is, we encourage directing housing / growth allocation to cities near jobs, transit, and existing 
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infrastructure, rather than to the unincorporated lands outside cities’ USAs. This will help 
reduce sprawl and promote compact development, reduce traffic demand generated by 
outward growth, reduce emissions and pollution from vehicles, reduce longer commute 
distances, and encourage urban densities supportive of transit solutions, while preventing the 
introduction of urban uses into rural areas and the premature and/or unwarranted 
development of farmlands and open space. 


City Annexation and Development of Unincorporated Islands 


As part of our focus on curbing sprawl and promoting efficient services delivery, Santa Clara 
LAFCO encourages cities to annex the many unincorporated islands that are scattered through 
the cities in the county. Supporting annexation of these developed, urban unincorporated 
islands consistent with the LAFCO designated USA will vest land use authority in the agency 
best able to provide municipal service, remove multi-agency coordination in planning for 
housing, and streamline facilitating ties to transit.   


In Santa Clara County, a few of the unincorporated islands are near existing transit hubs and 
near or within Priority Development Areas. Encouraging development in these islands to 
occur in cities would allow for greater cohesion of transit, municipal services, and land use 
plans under a single jurisdiction and afford regional and local agencies better opportunities to 
allocate finite resources in a more efficient manner. Additionally, cities can better coordinate 
supply and capacity in determining density and location of affordable housing within these 
islands in order to meet the City’s RHNA allocation.   


Santa Clara LAFCO encourages MTC and ABAG to consider including strategies that support 
city annexation of the developed, unincorporated areas within USAs in order to further the 
goals of Plan Bay Area 2050. One strategy could be grant funding to LAFCOs and cities as part 
of Plan Bay Area 2050. LAFCOs and cities have limited budgets and staffing resources to 
pursue these island annexations, particularly in cases where additional study relative to 
service issues and land use planning is required prior to annexation. With grant funding made 
available for annexation plans for unincorporated areas in or near PDAs, LAFCO and cities 
could coordinate the annexation process, creating service plans, and outreach to residents 
about the benefits of annexation. The grants to support these annexations would have long 
lasting benefits for residents, cities, and counties.  


Please do not hesitate to contact me, should you have any questions or wish to discuss these 
comments further. Santa Clara LAFCO looks forward to reviewing all future documents 
related to Plan Bay Area 2050 and on behalf of the Commission, thank you again for the 
opportunity to comment.  


   
Sincerely, 


 
 


Neelima Palacherla 
Executive Officer  
 
CC: LAFCO Members 


Jacqueline Onciano, Santa Clara County Planning Director 
 






